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ACT DEADLINES  

TEST  
DATES 

DEADLINE  
FOR  

REGISTERING 

LATE  
REGISTRATION 
DEADLINE 

DEC. 14, 2013 

FEB. 8, 2014 

APR. 12, 2014 

JUNE 14, 2014 

NOV. 8, 2013 

JAN. 10, 2014 

MAR. 7, 2014 

MAY 9, 2014 

NOV. 22, 2013 

JAN. 24, 2014 

MAR. 21, 2014 

May 23, 2014 

TEST  
DATES 

DEADLINE  
FOR  

REGISTERING 

LATE  
REGISTRATION  
DEADLINE 

DEC. 7, 2013 

JAN. 25, 2014 

MAR. 8, 2014 

MAY 3, 2014 

JUNE 7, 2014 

NOV. 8, 2013 

DEC. 27, 2013 

FEB. 7, 2014 

APR. 4, 2014 

MAY 9, 2014 

NOV. 25, 2013 

JAN. 14, 2014 

FEB. 24, 2014 

APR. 21, 2014 

MAY 28, 2014 

SAT DEADLINES  

Juniors and Seniors:  ACT and SAT waivers are available for Upward Bound 

participants. Contact Mr. Frazier at 304-766-5142 or sfrazier2@wvstateu.edu or Ms. 

Moore at 304-766-3085 or cmoore34@wvstateu.edu.  

THE DIRECTORôS CORNER 
Mrs. Barbara Cary 

November and December bring about two holi-
days that inspire giving.  Clothing, food, and can 
food drives are conducted by various organiza-
tions and agencies. Everyone feels good about 
helping those who are not as fortunate as they 
are.  Wonder what would happen if we felt this 
way all of the time?  Wonder what the world would 
look like if we demonstrate our concern by being 
kind, generous, compassionate and loving all of 
the time and to everyone?  I think if we were, 
many of our problems would be solved.  We 
would not have bullying in schools, wars, conflicts 
or strife.   
 
We make individual choices every day.  We can 
decide to befriend the student who has no friend.  
We can do a chore for a senior citizen who needs 

help.  We can volunteer at a soup kitchen.  We 
can donate food or a coat to those who are hun-
gry or need a coat.  There is so much that we as 
private citizens and as a member of the human 
race could do to make the world better.   
 
Martin Luther King once said ñwe all can be great 
because all of us can serveò.  We make a living by 
what we get, but we make a life by what we give.  
What will you do to make the world better?   
 
I wish you a Merry Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year. 
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Decemberðthe end of the year but the 

beginning of winter. Usually a month 

filled with joyous occasions and cold 

weather. Perhaps you are anticipating 

having a break from schoolwork. Maybe 

even spending time with friends and 

family that you havenôt seen since sum-

mer. Possibly enjoying the snow and hot 

chocolate afterwards. While you are be-

ing festive, remember to make wise 

choices. 

 

Have you ever stopped to think that the 

decisions you make today will influence 

your future? Not having good grades 

may result in not getting into the college 

of your choice. Scoring poorly on the 

ACT or SAT can cause you to have a 

different career. Do you realize that your 

future employers will request a transcript 

of your grades from collegeðand even 

from high school? Even if you graduated 

thirty years ago, potential employers still 

ask for a copy of your transcripts.  

 

Decisions do not have to be relegated to 

academics. Some people may choose 

wisely in their coursework, and even 

their careers, but make foolish decisions 

in their personal life. Do you stop to 

think when you are behind the wheel of 

a car, you not only have your own life in 

your hands, but also everyone elseôs you 

encounter? Do you allow yourself to be 

influenced by your boy/girlfriend and let 

him/her take the lead? When you are 

with friends, do you always follow the 

crowd, even if what they are doing is 

forbidden? Do you have the courage to 

say no? 

 

While you may only see the good, there 

is always another side. Stop to think 

where a bad choice may lead. Then de-

cide to travel the other track.  

 

Because of what you are doing now, 

what will your future hold? Plan now to 

get good grades and do well on college 

entrance exams. Do not let others make 

decisions for you. Some have gotten 

derailed on the way to meeting their 

goals because of spur-of-the-moment 

decisions or because of unwise advice. If 

you want to meet your objectives, you 

must stay focused and on track. Too 

many individuals have traded a few mo-

ments of thrill for a lifetime of conse-

quences. Donôt let one of those individu-

als be you! 

 

SATURDAY  

ACADEMIC  

SESSIONS  

2014  

 

Mark your calendar, and 

plan to be at all the  

Upward Bound Saturday 

academic sessions! 

 

January 11, 2014 

January 18, 2014 

February 1, 2014 

February 15, 2014 

March 8, 2014 

March 22, 2014 

April 5, 2014 

April 12, 2014 

May 10, 2014 

 

Make The Right Choices  
Catherine Moore ðEducational Outreach Counselor  

Report cards and  
Westest scores  
must be submitted 

to  
Mrs. Cary  
Mr. Frazier 
Ms. Moore 
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Volunteer work can not only help your 

neighbors and community, but also be a 

huge help to yourself. Many teenagers 

may not fully understand the ways in 

which volunteering can be a benefit in 

the future. Do not be too caught up with 

giving up your òfree timeó because this 

type of òworkó can teach you so much 

about the world and yourself.  

Volunteering can develop your own lead-

ership skills. As many organizations rely 

heavily on volunteers, it would not be un-

common to be bumped up to a leadership 

position. It can be scary to have so much 

responsibility, but also empowering to 

have to step up and make things happen.  

Volunteering for a non -profit can in-

crease your resourcefulness and creativi-

ty. Having to come up with unique ideas 

to solve a problem is a skill that will be 

used extensively in college and beyond. 

Volunteering now can finely sharpen that 

skill early and set you up for life.  

College admission offices are often inter-

ested in students that volunteer. Not on-

ly do they want high achieving students, 

but also students of character that will 

improve the institution. Additionally, 

scholarships are available for the com-

munity service you provide.  

Itõs never too late to volunteer for your 

community. When you GIVE BACK to oth-

ers you also GIVE TO yourself.  

TUTORING SCHEDULE  

Tutoring for all Upward Bound scholars is available at the following  
locations and times:  

 
South Charleston High School       Tuesdays   2:15 -4:30 P.M.  

Capital High School           Wednesdays  3:00 -5:00 P.M.  
West Virginia State University       Thursdays   3:30 ï5:30 P.M.  

 

NOTE:  Upward Bound scholars who receive a ñCò in math, English,  
science, or history are required to attend tutoring.  

Volunteer: Give Back and Receive  
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Itôs the end of the year. That means finals are 
fast approaching! Take a deep breath. Feel bet-
ter? Good. Here are a ten tips to help you sur-
vive your final exams. 
 
1. Figure out whatôs covered:  Always be 
clear as to what materials will be on the test. 
Are readings and discussions covered? Will 
it be material from the midterm forward or 
the entire semester? Knowing the extentð
and the limitsðof the exam will make it easi-
er to study and prepare. 

2. Sacrifice extra time to study: Put off any 
unnecessary commitments. Youôd be sur-
prised the impact of a few extra hours of 
studying can mean when the test comes 
back. 

3. ñTriageò your study time: Proportion 
your study time to how hard the final is likely 
to be and how well you already know the 
material. 

4. Study with a group: Sometimes bouncing 
questions off of your peers can put things 
into perspective. But make sure you use this 
time to study and not socialize. 

5. Make a plan: Quickly skim the format of 
the test itself. What are the questions like 
and how many are there? Make a plan of 
how much time you want to devote to each 
question. 

6. Develop your answers fully: Many stu-
dents donôt realize that, on essay exams, 
part of what is being graded is how well you 
develop your answer, not just how correctly 
you respond. Explain your points in more 
detail so that anyone unfamiliar would be 
able to ascertain your correct answer. 

7. Make it easy on the grader: Your teacher 
will  have many other exams to correct be-
side your own, which can be frustrating and 
time-consuming. You may be more likely to 
get a good grade by clearly stating your an-
swer, show all your work, and writing neatly. 

8. Pace yourself: Think of the exam as a 
work session. Take a break after each ques-
tion and approach each problem separately 
from the rest. 

9. Donôt panic: While taking the exam, there 

may be moments of doubt and anxiety. Ig-
nore such self-made feedback. Often times 
taking a moment to reread the question can 
help you understand what exactly is being 
asked.  

10. Stay until the end: Some students may 
leave the room if they have finished their ex-
am and there is still time. There are always 
problems to recheck and essays to proof-
read. Sometimes making a single correction 
can mean the difference between an OK 
grade and doing a great job. 

 
Keep these tips in mind and you are sure to 
succeed in your final exam. Best of luck! 
 

Itôs The Finals Countdown! 
Tips to Help You Survive Final Exams 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
Hanukkah 

(ends Friday)  

2 National 

Fritters Day  

3 Day of  

Navarre 

(Spain)  

4 5 Internation-

al Volunteers 

Day 

6 
St. Nicholas 

Day 

7 
Pearl Harbor 

Day 

8 Feast of  

Immaculate 

Conception 

9 Christmas 

Card Day  

10 Human 

Rights Day  

11 12 13 Asarah 

B'Tevet (Israel)  

14 

15 Bill of 

Rights Day  

16 Day of 

Reconciliation 

(South Africa)  

17 National 

Maple Syrup 

Day 

18 19 20  
Go Caroling 

Day 

21 December 

Solstice 

22 23 

Festivus 

24 Last 

night of Advent  

25  
Christmas Day  

26  
Kwanzaa (ends 

Wednesday) 

27 28 Day of the 

Holy Innocents 

(Mexico) 

29 30 31 New 

Yearõs Eve 

    

December 2013 

The Holiday Season is a celebratory tapestry of food, fun, family, and friends! There are 

many patches that color this time of year with whimsy, reflection, and sharing. Below is a 

calendar of other holidays, both near and far, to celebrate this year! 
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December 
BIRTHDAYS 

 
Malik Adams 
Mariah Felty 
Savanna Griffith 
Shawn Kay 
Alexis Morgan 
Hazel Haynes 
Joshua Johnson 

  

Happy  

Birthday! 

As Scholars of Upward 

Bound, you are expected to 

participate in the Communi-

ty Service aspect of the pro-

gram. At every Saturday Ac-

ademic Session, you are 

asked to give back to those 

less fortunate than yourself. 

This can be done by bring-

ing in can foods, old eye 

glasses, cell phones, or pop 

tabs. 

These contributions go far 

to help out families, chil-

dren, and individuals in our 

own communities. As the 

saying goes, ñto whom 

much is given, much is ex-

pected.ò We are therefore 

charged the task of helping 

our fellow man, woman, and 

child. 

Developing a giving spirit 

will open doors previously 

bolted shut and can propel 

you in achieving your 

dreams. 

Remember, community ser-

vice is expected EVERY 

Saturday at Upward Bound. 

Be the positive difference in 

someoneôs life. 

Are You Doing Your Part?  

Free Rice is a non-profit website owned and 
supported by the United Nations World Food 
Programme. Itôs main objectives are to 1) pro-
vide education for everyone for free and 2)  help 
end world hunger by providing rice to hungry 
people. Since 2007, Freerice.com has donated 
over 99 billion grains of rice to hungry peopleð
over 5 billion this year alone. It is an easy and 
fun way to truly help people in need and learn 
interesting and important facts about history, 
science, literature, math, and more. 
 
At Upward Bound, each Scholar is required to 
contribute at least 1000 grains of rice every 

month. This can easily be done as every correct 
question answered adds 10 grains of rice to the 
bowl. Upward Bound is committed to providing 
support and service to those in need, already  
having donated millions of grains of rice. 

Free Rice & Upward Bound  

Feed The Hungry  
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Skills Tutor Online  

 
Upward Bound has recently implemented the  pilot 
program, Skills Tutor as a way to provide even fur-
ther academic assistance to students. It is an 
online tool that tests a studentôs proficiency in vari-
ous subjects, like Math, Reading, History, and Sci-
ence.  Afterwards, the software suggests assign-
ments that can improve the scores of previous 
tests. 
Although Upward Bound provides tutoring at Capi-
tal High School, South Charleston High School, 

and West Virginia State University, there are still 
schools where we are not present due to lack of 
personnel. This is where Skills Tutor can fill that 
gap. Other students can follow the program and 
improve their academic performance by using 
Skills Tutor. 
 
Upward Bound is currently running Skills Tutor as 
a pilot program in hopes of being picked up for the 
Summer component. For more information about 
Skills Tutor, please contact Mr. Stuart Frazier 
(304) 766-5142 or Ms. Catherine Moore (304) 766
-3085.  


